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Nichola Mallon MLA 

 
 
 
 
Mr Andrew Cassells 
Director of Environment and Property 
Mid Ulster District Council 
 
andrew.cassells@midulstercouncil.org 
 

 

Room 708 
Clarence Court 
10-18 Adelaide Street 
BELFAST 
BT2 8GB 
Telephone: (028) 9054 0540 
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Your reference:  XXXX 
Our reference: CORR-0094-2021 

                       25 January 2021 

  

 
 
Dear Mr Cassells, 
 
TREE AND HEDGE CUTTING – ROADS (NI) ORDER 1993 
 
Thank you for your letter of 18 December 2020 regarding overhanging or hazardous 
trees and overgrown hedges. You have highlighted the concerns Council members 
have regarding the level of response by my officials to reports of potentially dangerous 
trees and hedges encroaching onto the public road.   
 
I am committed to ensuring that our road network is maintained to the best possible 
standard with due regard to the available resource and to seek to ensure that public 
safety continues to be a priority within my Department. Whilst my Department does not 
have a specific tree inspection process in place, my officials undertake regular routine 
maintenance inspections on all roads during which they will note trees or hedges, 
within or immediately adjacent to our public road boundaries, which are causing an 
obstruction or present a potential hazard to the public. 
  
As you have noted, most roadside trees are on private land adjacent to public roads 
and it is incumbent on property owners or occupiers of those lands to ensure that such 
trees and hedges do not endanger or obstruct road users. When my officials become 
aware of a potentially dangerous tree or obstruction, as a first step, they identify the 
owners and/or occupiers and request that they address the hazard. If the landowner 
does not respond positively, my Department has powers, under Article 50 of the Roads 
(Northern Ireland) Order 1993, to serve a notice on the owner/occupier requiring them 
to remove or cut back the tree or hedge so as to remove the danger or obstruction. 
Where an owner/occupier does not comply with the requirements of the notice, my 
Department may carry out the necessary works and seek to recover the costs. 
 
To help reinforce the need for landowners to cut back trees and hedges, my 
Department periodically places notices in the local press and in farming journals 
reminding owners/occupiers of their responsibilities. In the last year, additional 
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information to landowners on the recommended maintained height of trees was 
included in the annual Tree & Hedge Cutting Notice issued in January 2020.  
 
In addition, a social media plan was developed to heighten awareness around the 
notice using infographics agreed with the Road Haulage Association and DAERA, and 
messages were issued on social media at the end of January last year; my officials 
plan to issue similar messaging this year. 
 
The NIDirect website was also revised last year to include information on responsibility 
for trees/hedge cutting and was recently further updated to include a graphic illustration 
of the recommended height clearance information. In July 2020, my officials assisted 
colleagues in DAERA to produce a press release relating to the same issues. 
 
Overgrown trees and hedges that endanger or obstruct road users are normally 
identified by my officials during our routine maintenance inspections, or through reports 
from the general public to local DfI offices.  My officials would welcome reports/ 
notifications regarding potentially dangerous trees from Members or officials from Mid 
Ulster District Council. I wish to assure you that my officials will investigate all such 
reports and, if appropriate, engage with the landowners responsible to request that any 
required works are carried out by them as quickly as possible. 
 
In relation to specific locations where your Members or Officials have concerns and 
noting your suggestion for my officials to meet with the Council to discuss the matter, I 
would encourage the Council to contact the local Maintenance Engineers, Mr Neil 
Bratton and Mr Gerry Hackett to arrange a meeting.  Neil can be contacted at 
neil.bratton@infrastructure-ni.gov.uk and Gerry at gerry.hackett@infrastructure-
ni.gov.uk  
 
I hope you find this information helpful. 

 
NICHOLA MALLON MLA 
Minister for Infrastructure 
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